BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS

MINUTES OF MEETING December 3, 2019
Members Present: Bob Bartini, Dave Forrest, Roger Scheurer, Pete Scolforo
Others Present: Al Zerbato, Pam Naventi, Mike Towler
Chairman Bartini called the meeting to order at 11:04AM.
Abatements
Water Dept.

Meter update:  Al Zerbato let the Board know that the Water Department continues to work on meter/radio replacements.  Since the last meeting 5 radios/meters have been changed out.  There are approximately 73 left to complete.
Al Zerbato updated schedules on both new water line projects: Eagle Mill and Main Street.  He also let them know that on the Eagle Mill project the new line was going to be changed from 16” to 12”.
Waste Water Dept

None
Highway/Cemetery Dept
Dave Forest inquired about the running condition of Highway trucks.  Al Zerbato stated that ongoing service is happening and that currently they are all up and running.
Other
Al Zerbato undated the Board on personnel changes in the DPW Departments.  Bruce Reynolds is now the Highway Supervisor, Bryan Carlino is now full time Highway Dept, Josh Herlihy is now Primary Water Distribution and Matt Drury is Assistant Water Distribution.  Two opening remain:  Highway seasonal and Highway full time.

A discussion with the resident of 50 Columbia regarding ongoing drainage issue came before the Board.  It was determined after investigation that the cause of the issue may be a footing drain coming from the homeowner’s foundation that eventually ties in to a Town drain.  LB Corp dug up several spots and stated there is a blockage somewhere from the far side of the driveway and the Town drain, more than likely caused by roots.  The approximate cost to fix is $2100.  The homeowner has stated that they are willing to pay $1000 to repair the issue, but are unwilling to incur further costs if this does not resolve the problem.  Bob Bartini stated that in the past similar property issues were the homeowner’s responsibility.  After a lengthy discussion, Roger Scheurer made the motion to advise the homeowner to have the drainage problem on the property corrected to eliminate drainage onto the road at the owner’s expense.  Pete Scolforo seconded. Bob Bartini was in agreement, Dave Forrest was against.  Motion carried.
November 12, 2019 minutes approved:  Roger Scheurer made the motion, Pete Scolforo seconded.  All in favor.
The next BPW meeting will be Tuesday December 10, 2019 @ 4:30 at the Airoldi Building.
The meeting adjourned at 12:09 AM   Bob Bartini made the motion, Pete Scolforo seconded.  All in favor
. 

Respectfully submitted,

Shanon Albee

